
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 
Date:  June 19, 2017 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Lori Ade 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet in June. The next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m., 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at Lincoln Elementary.  

 
Summer Projects 

• Sr.  High 
o Louis Marsch oil and chipped 8th Street and the entrance/exit area from the 

south side of the Jr. High. 
o Dunn & Co completed the asphalt lots around the Sr. High/Jr. High campus.  

Additionally, Dunn Co. dumped the millings on the south rock lot and compacted 
them down at no extra cost.  They took some millings to the Coonrod property 
for our maintenance staff to use where needed throughout the district. 

o  The exterior painting work is scheduled from July 16th through August 11th. 
 

• Jr.  High 
o The exterior masonry & painting work is scheduled from July 6 through August 

11th. 
o The asphalt work for the Jr. High is reported above under the Sr. High area. 

 
• Lincoln School 

o First and foremost---every single one of the workers has been absolutely 
incredible to work with! It’s been a great experience! 

o The front concrete steps have all been poured, formed, and just look amazing!  
The handrails are being powder coated and will be installed within the next few 
weeks. 

o The asphalt work was completed June 13-15th. The City of Pana will also be 
working on the Spruce Street side of the school that meets the asphalt and rock 
parking area for water flow and transition from lot to street.  Again, Dunn Co. did 
a fantastic job of laying this asphalt. 

o The interior painting work is coming along on schedule!  The painters are 
working hard, and have been amazingly flexible, and great at keeping us in the 
loop of each step.   They do an excellent job of working with the custodial staff 
so we can ensure the building is put back together for the start of school.  

o The ceiling brace work is coming along just as well as the painting. We’ve got 
very skilled workers working as efficiently as possible and helping out wherever 
they are needed to make everyone’s job easier! 

o The floors that are being rebuilt in the art room and in the phys. 
Ed/Nurse/Storage Room are ready for the foundation work, the floor tiles have 



been selected, and everything is on schedule to get these areas completed by 
June 30th.  

Summer Projects- Continued 
 

• Washington School 
o The ceiling brace work is scheduled to begin on June 19th, with a completion date 

of June 30th. 
o The custodians are doing a great job of getting their rooms and preparing for the 

start of school. 
 

• Unit Office/Bus Garage 
o Louis Marsh oil and chipped the entire parking lot.  This work produced a nice 

solid foundation, and should reduce, if not eliminate, the huge pot holes created 
with the bus traffic.  

 
High School Track  
Mark Elliott with GRP is working with track companies and we have a meeting scheduled for 
Monday, June 19th to look at recommendations.  After that meeting, I will be able to give an 
update to the board Monday evening. 
   
 

TRANSPORTATION 
 
Leased Wheelchair Bus 
We should receive the newly leased wheelchair bus any time.  


